[insert your logo here]

[Date] 

[MLA/Candidate’s Name] 
[MLA/Candidate’s Campaign Office Address] 
[City, B.C., Postal Code]

Subject:  Supporting Senior Care Initiatives in B.C. - A Request for Your Platform
Dear [MLA/Candidate’s Name], 
As the election approaches, I am reaching out to express my concern about the future of senior care in our community. B.C. is at a crossroads when it comes to senior care. By 2036, more than one in five British Columbians will be over the age of 65, and our care system isn’t ready for them. Without immediate action, our seniors—who have contributed so much to our communities—will face inadequate care and support in their most vulnerable years.
The Conference Board of Canada projects that B.C. will need over 30,000 new long-term care beds by 2035 to accommodate our aging population. This demographic shift underscores an urgent and pressing issue: the province's current long-term care infrastructure is insufficient to meet the impending demand. Moreover, seniors need better access to a wide range of essential services, including home health care, independent living options, and community support, all of which allow them to age in place with dignity.
Without decisive action now, the cost of inadequate care will be immense—not only for our seniors, but for our entire province. Rising healthcare expenses, overburdened family caregivers, and compromised quality of life for our seniors are just a few of the consequences. Proactive planning and investment are essential to prevent this crisis from becoming a reality.
This is why I strongly urge you to integrate BC Care Providers Association’s (BCCPA) "All Hands-on Deck: An Urgent Action to Ensure Care for B.C. Seniors Plan" into your platform. This strategy addresses key issues that directly impact the quality of life for seniors in B.C., ensuring they have the autonomy and support they need to live their later years with dignity and comfort. 
BCCPA is calling upon all political parties to commit to the following actions:
1. Implement an Aging in the Right Place Tax Credit: Our seniors have contributed so much to our communities. We can honour this by enabling them to age with dignity and comfort. This tax credit would empower seniors to stay in their homes and communities by making home health services and independent living more accessible and affordable, thereby helping to prevent premature moves to long-term care or assisted living.
2. Build 5,000 New Long-Term Care Beds by 2028: There is a need today for long-term care beds in B.C. The waitlist for publicly funded long-term care beds has more than doubled in five years, with 3,430 seniors waiting and a 40 percent increase in 2022 alone. This investment will ensure that seniors have access to the care they need when and where they need it.
3. Implement a Continuous Request for Proposal (RFP) Model for Long-Term Care Providers: The capacity needs over the next decade are significant. This is getting too big for the government alone—this requires all hands-on deck. We need both the government and private sector to work together, setting aside differences, to meet the demand. Adopting a continuous RFP model will allow long-term care providers to propose and develop new senior care residences as needed across B.C., ensuring the most efficient use of taxpayer dollars.
4. Create a Redevelopment Fund for Aging Long-Term Care Infrastructure: Many of B.C’s long-term care homes are over 30 years old and in need of modernization. A redevelopment fund would allow operators to modernize these homes, ensuring they meet today’s operational and quality standards and providing a safe and dignified environment for seniors to age in comfort
These recommendations are vital for the well-being of our aging population and resonate with the values of dignity, choice, and compassionate care. By incorporating these actions into your platform, you will demonstrate a strong commitment to addressing the needs of seniors in our province.
I hope you will consider these priorities as you finalize your platform. Your support for these initiatives will make a significant difference in the lives of countless seniors and their families.
Thank you for your attention to this important matter. I look forward to seeing your leadership on these issues during the upcoming election.
Sincerely,
[Your Name]
[Your Contact Information]


